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VOTING AT CLIFF ISLAND 

PUBLIC LAWS, 1953 

Chapter 195 

169 

CHAP. 196 

AN ACT Relating to Costs of Children in Maine School for the Deaf. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of M[Line, as follows: 

R. S., c. 23, § 172-A, amended. Section 172-A of chapter 23 of the re
vised statutes, as enacted by chapter 56 of the public laws of 1951, is here
by amended to read as follows: 

'Sec. 172-A. Costs. For each child admitted to the school, the town 
in which the child fm5 ft 5ettlefi1efl:~, ~ ftfl:T is a school resident at the time 
of admission shall pay to the state, to be credited to the general fund, an 
amount equal to the per capita cost of instruction and equipment in a pub
lic elementary school for a normal child in that town.' 

Effective August 8, 1953 

Chapter 196 

AN ACT Relating to Voting at Cliff Island 

Be it enacted by the PeolJle of the State of Maine, as follows: 

R. S., c. 5, § 56, repealed and replaced. Section 56 of chapter 5 of the 
revised statutes is hereby repealed and the following enacted in place 
thereof: 

'Sec. 56. Portland islands constitute 3 wards for certain purposes. The 
several islands within the city of Portland, so far constitute 3 separate 
wards as to entitle the voters of each of said wards to choose a warden, a 
ward clerk and 1 constable, who shall be residents of said islands and of 
their respective wards. The first of said wards comprises Long Island, 
Hope Island, Jewell's Island and Little Chebeague Island, or such parts 
thereof as are within the city of Portland, and the ward meetings of said 
1st ward shall be held on Long Island. The 2nd of said wards shall com
prise Crotch Island, otherwise known as and called Cliff Island. The ward 
meeting of this ward shall be held on Cliff Island. The 3rd of said wards 
comprises the remaining islands within the city of Portland, and the ward 
meetings of said 3rd ward shall be held on Peak's Island. The electors of 
each of said wards may meet as provided in section 54, and also for the 
choice of city officers, at the place designated, and may, on the day of 
election, vote for all officers named in the warrant calling the meeting.' 

Effective August 8, 1953 
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